Nuclear Gypsies
by
Eyes Right 
Philadelphia, PA – Recently I spoke with an official of the regional Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) office here.  He discussed the major increase in the authority of the NRC resident inspectors following the accident at Three Mile Island.  NRC inspectors can now monitor all aspects of nuclear plant operation and can direct that corrective action be taken in a wide range of previously unregulated areas.
My criticism to this official was that nearly all of these actions should have been taken years ago.  The lack of effective regulation was the direct result of NRC’s self-perceived role as a promoter of nuclear energy than as a regulator.

Many shortcomings still exist.  For example, there is no national system to limit radiation exposure of workers in nuclear plants.  All utility companies with nuclear plants hire temporary workers to do many of the unskilled, but radioactively “hot” maintenance jobs in a typical reactor facility.  Radiation doses received by the worker are accurately recorded and great care is taken to ensure that no one individual exceeds they maximum federally allowed exposure level.  However, as soon as the worker reaches his allowed limit for the calendar quarter, he is laid off.  Many of these workers then travel to the location of another nuclear plant up the road, register for work at the local union hall, and begin working again in radiation areas at the new plant within a week.

Current NRC regulations task the utilities only to ask the potential worker what his current dose is and where he has worked lately.  There is no existing requirement to verify the work application of the worker.  Thus there is an entire corps of “nuclear gypsies” who earn their livelihood by exceeding safe personal radiation levels.
The NRC knows that this is happening, the utility companies know it, but no one want to rock the boat and dry up this very necessary labor pool.  It is a genuine wink-wink scenario.
I thought you might like to know.
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